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Editor

Putnam Press/Times
P.O. Box 608
Mahopac, NY 10541
                                                                                              

         February 29, 2012
Dear Editor,
   We were recently advised that the Carmel Planning Board has approved the plan to bulldoze the Mead/Seymour house and barn on Seminary Hill Road to make room for another senior housing complex. After reading Mr. William Seymour’s February 22nd letter in your newspaper, we’d like to add our support for preserving these structures as part of the final plan.
   Per the March 2011 Carmel Planning Board meeting minutes, the board had originally “recommended to deny” the applicant’s request, due to serious traffic safety issues, as cited by the town’s public safety officials, including the Chief of Police, and the fact that the site was too far from shopping to qualify as “senior housing”. Yet somehow the Board has now employed the “as the crow flies” distance strategy to get around that inconvenient issue. So we guess the Planning Board assumes that the seniors will be able to grow a pair of wings and become airborne when they wish to visit the stores! That magical solution would also mitigate the traffic safety issues near the planned site.
   So in this year when the County will be celebrating its bicentennial and its history, the bulldozers will be busy tearing down the home where Morgan Seymour, Sr., the first policeman in Carmel, grew up, and where his brother, Robert J. Seymour, a World War I veteran and the author of the cherished “Illustrated Historical Map of Putnam County”, learned about his native county. This house, which had been in the Seymour and Mead families going back to the 1880s, deserves much better than that.

   We believe the town should revisit this issue and determine if it is possible to preserve the house and barn within the developers’ final plans. This would enhance the site and retain the town’s history at the same time. Isn’t that what the county’s bicentennial observances are supposed to be all about?
Tom  Maxson
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